
The Most Holy Body and Blood of  Christ  
22nd  June, 2025 —  Year C  

Dear Parishioners, 
 
On Wednesday evening, the Archdiocese received the good news that Pope 
Leo XIV had accepted the resignation of Archbishop Mark Coleridge and 
appointed his successor who is Bishop Shane Mackinlay, Bishop of 
Sandhurst. Archbishop Mark will continue on the Apostolic Administrator of 
our Archdiocese until Archbishop-elect Mackinlay’s installation in St 
Stephen’s Cathedral on 11th September. We are asked to keep our 
Archbishop-elect Mackinlay in our prayers. 
 

Last Saturday evening, the Parish joined with the newly ordained 
Archdiocesan Priest, Fr Sean Woods, and his family, to give thanksgiving to 
the Lord for the grace of his acceptance of the Lord's calling to ordained 
ministry.  It was an uplifting experience for all who attended the Mass.  The 
supper that followed, was also a joyful celebration.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fr Sean, at the end of the 
evening's events, mentioned 
quietly to me his appreciation for 
all the work that the Parish had 
done to make his Thanksgiving 
celebrations so memorable for 
him. 
 
I would now like to take the 
opportunity to again thank all 
who had any role, even in the 
minutest way, for offering your 
services and making Fr Sean's 
Thanksgiving celebrations so 
memorable for him. 
 
This weekend marks the end of 
our Parish Feastival week.  It 
ends with a crescendo - our 
Annual Corpus Christi Street Procession passing through the streets of 
Nundah Village.  Our procession has always intended to complement the 
major march that occurs later in the afternoon that departs and returns to St 
Stephen's Cathedral, but there is a validity to our own march because 
Corpus Christi Sunday is our Patronal Feast Day.  Our march also is an 
opportunity for you, as Parishioners, together with Catholics from our 
neighbouring Deanery Parishes to publicly bear witness to Christ. It also 
affords a less difficult alternative (e.g. travelling to the city and expensive car 
parking fees) for all.        Continued on page two 

Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish  

Our mission is to be a welcoming, prayerful, embracing parish, united in Christ,  
strengthening the faith and transforming the spiritual life of the community.   

We aim to be caring and responsive, sharing the Good News, and living the values of the Gospel. 

PARISH DIRECTORY 
Parish Office:  136 Buckland Road, Nundah  4012  
          (corner Buckland Road & Bage Street) 
Ph:  3324 3870 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Website: www.banyonundahcatholic.org.au  
Facebook:  Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish 
PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday - Friday 9.00am - 4.00pm 
                    

PARISH TEAM 
Fr Daniel Redhead  —  Parish Priest  
Email: pp.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au     
Ph:  3324 3874    
Ms Debra Visser  —  Parish Manager 
Email: nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Jillian Piper — Administrative Assistant 
Email:  assistant.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au  
Mrs Carmel Spargo  —  Finance Officer 
Email: nundah.finance@bne.catholic.net.au 
Mrs Angela Greathead  — Sacramental Coordinator 
Email: sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
Ms Catherine Byrnes  — Local Safeguarding Rep 
Email: lsr.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 
STOPLine If you think it’s wrong … report it. 
STOPLine Phone: 1800 304 550 
Email: AOB@stoplinereport.com 
 

MASS CENTRES 
Corpus Christi Church  65 Bage Street, Nundah  
Holy Trinity Church  352 St Vincent’s Road, Banyo  
 

PARISH SCHOOLS 
St Pius V Primary  Mr Peter Gordon  -  Principal     
Ph:  3267 7306 Email: pbanyo@bne.catholic.edu.au 
St Joseph’s Primary  Ms Renae Collier -  Principal   
Ph: 3266 2405 Email:  pnundah@bne.catholic.edu.au  
Mary MacKillop College Mrs Erin Wedge  -  Principal  
Ph:  3266 2100  Email: mmc@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

RECONCILIATION  
Saturday 3.45pm  -  4.45pm Holy Trinity Church, Banyo 
 

BAPTISMS  
2nd Saturday of the month at Corpus Christi Nundah  
3rd Saturday of the month at Holy Trinity Banyo 
Families meet with Fr Dan for preparation. 
 
WEEKEND MASS TIMES 
Corpus Christi, Nundah  -   
Saturday (vigil) 6pm  and Sunday 9.30am   
Holy Trinity, Banyo  -  Sunday 7.30am and 5pm 
 

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES  
Corpus Christi, Nundah—Mon and Fri 9am  
Holy Trinity, Banyo—Wed 9am and Thursday 6.30pm  
Holy Trinity, Banyo—Thurs 7pm Holy Hour & Benediction 
 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 
All enquiries for assistance Ph: 1800 846 643      
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Please Pray for  
Those who are sick:  
Myah McGuigan, Fred Gomes, Justin Carr, Julie Cusack and 
Doug Desouza. 
 
RECENTLY DECEASED 
Fr Ron Mollison 
 
ANNIVERSARY 
Fr Gabriel Nolan 
Therese Sopinski (Nee Hennessy)  
 

 Lord, show them your loving care 
This list will be refreshed at the beginning of each month.  

If you know someone who needs to remain on this list,  
please contact the Parish Office. 

 

STEWARDSHIP 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus 
Christi) 
“They all ate and were satisfied.  
And when the leftover fragments 
were picked up, they filled twelve 
wicker baskets.”  (Luke 9:17) 
The story of the Loaves and Fishes 

shows us that when you share what you have, even if it 

doesn’t seem like that much, miracles can happen!  Do 

not think that your gift is too small or insignificant!  

Each of us has a role in God’s plan; you just need to 

place your trust in the Lord.  Nothing is impossible with 

God.  You just may be the answer to someone else’s 

prayer. 

A VOCATION VIEW   
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ  

 

Jesus asked, “Why do you not give them 

something to eat yourselves?”  What do 

you have to offer to the hungry world? 

(Luke 9:11-17)  

 

Acknowledgement of Country 
‘We, the parishioners of the Banyo Nundah Catholic Parish, acknowledge the 

Turrbal and Yuggera Peoples, who are the Traditional Custodians of this land. We 
pay respect to the Elders past, present and future and extend that respect to other 

Aboriginal and Torres  Strait Islander People present.    

Continued from page one 
 
Now, I'm aware that I have been 'banging the drum' a little over 
the past fortnight (in Newsletter Messages and in end-of-Mass 
announcements) about vehicle parking in the Nundah church 
car park for those who will attend the 9:30am Mass there today, 
but it is important that I do so one final time.  I do so because I 
am mindful of the general safety of all the marchers who will 
participate in today's Corpus Christi Street Procession.  So, 
please, if you WILL NOT BE participating in the Procession, DO 
NOT PARK your vehicle in the car park today.  Please park your 
vehicle by the kerb in one of the nearby streets.  Priority will be 
given within the car park to form-up the marchers, so, therefore 
know, that should you choose to park within the car park and 
you will not be marching, your vehicle will be prevented from 
departing the car park UNTIL AFTER the marchers move off in 
procession. And that will be around the 10:45am mark, so I 
thank you for your understanding and patience. 
 
For those who will find the march to strenuous for them to 
manage, the Parish Centre will be open to allow you, in 
airconditioned comfort,  to watch the procession depart and 
return to the Nundah church, and then to join in with the 
festivities. 
 
Thank you also both to the marchers and to all who have 
worked behind the scenes to make our second Annual Street 
Procession a success. 
 
Our Corpus Christi celebrations will conclude with a short period 
of adoration followed by benediction which will commence at 
11:20am.  Food and drinks will be served in the Parish Centre 
upon the return of the marchers to the church. 
 
May the Lord continue to bless you throughout the week ahead. 

 
Fr Dan 
Parish Priest 

 
Peter’s Pence Collection is next weekend. 
The Peter's Pence Collection gives Catholics in 
Australia an opportunity to join in communion with 
the Catholic faithful throughout the world in support 
of the charitable works of the Holy See.  
 
The Peter's Pence Collection is an annual collection of 
the Catholic Church around the world.   
The collection allows the Holy Father to respond to 
the most needy throughout the world, to offer 
timely, effective emergency assistance to our 
suffering brothers and sisters.  
 
Banyo Nundah Parish will be participating at all 
Masses  next weekend, we take this collection up as a 
retiring collection.  



 Sacramental Journey News 
Congratulations to the 

Confirmation Candidates who 
received their Confirmation on Friday 
night at Corpus Christi Church, 
Nundah.  May the Holy Spirit guide 
them throughout their lives. 
This week there is a Parent Information session for the 
upcoming sacraments of Penance and Eucharist.  
Preparation for these sacraments is for students in 
Year 4 or older and who have already been confirmed. 

Attendance at a parent information 
session is essential to learn about 
enrolment and the preparation, 
which will be slightly different this 
year.  Workbooks and 
folders will be available at 
these sessions. 

Wed 25 June 7-8pm or Thurs 26 June 
3.30-4.30pm Parish Office – Nundah 
For more information, please contact 

Angela Greathead Sacramental Co-ordinator Banyo 

Nundah Parish   sc.nundah@bne.catholic.net.au 

Planned Giving Envelopes Collect from this weekend!  
The envelopes  will be in the churches from this weekend.  If 
you don’t see yours, they may have been sent to the other 
church. These can be used from the next campaign period 
which begins in July.   
 
 
If you are wishing to move across to an automated payment 
or are now using the Tap N Go machine, please let us know.   
Thanks Debra and Carmel. 

Parish Feastival Events 
Last weekend the community at  
Holy Trinity Church at Banyo held a 
winter brunch after the 7.30am. 
They raised $80 for Banyo Vinnies 
from the proceeds of raffles held on 

the morning. 
Corpus Christi Feast 
This weekend  we will again be 
holding a Corpus Christi Procession 
after 9.30am Mass on 22nd June. 
Those attending are asked to bring 
a plate to share for morning tea.  

BIOGRAPHY OF ARCHBISHOP-ELECT SHANE MACKINLAY  

Bishop Shane Mackinlay was born in Melbourne in 1965 and 
attended the local government school until his family moved to 
Ballarat in 1975. In Ballarat, he was a student at St Francis Xavier 
Primary School and St Patrick’s College, where he was dux in 
1982. He has two siblings and is the uncle of five nieces and neph-
ews.  

He studied for the priesthood at Corpus Christi College, Clayton, 
completing theology studies at Catholic Theological College and a 
degree in physics at Monash University. As a deacon, he served in 
the parish of Warrnambool, before being ordained as priest for 
the Ballarat Diocese in 1991, and serving in the parishes of Hamil-
ton, Colac and Ballarat Cathedral. He then undertook graduate 
studies in philosophy at the Catholic University of Leuven, Bel-
gium, where he completed a Master’s degree and a Doctorate. His 
doctoral thesis was published by Fordham University Press.  

Bishop Mackinlay was administrator of the Casterton parish for six 
months and parish priest of the Sebastopol parish for four years. 
He was parish priest of the Bungaree parish from 2005 until his 
appointment as bishop; from 2009, he also provided weekend 
sacramental ministry for the neighbouring parish of Gordon.  

For several years, he taught philosophy at Australian Catholic Uni-
versity, Ballarat. Most of his teaching has taken place at Catholic 
Theological College, Melbourne, where he was appointed Master 
in 2011. The following year, he was appointed Associate Professor 
by the University of Divinity.  

From 2012 to 2014 he was the spokesperson for the Catholic 
Church during the Victorian Parliamentary Inquiry into the Han-
dling of Child Abuse by Religious and other Non-Government Or-
ganisations.  

He was secretary to the Bishop of Ballarat from 1998 to 2001, and 
was the chairperson of the Bishop’s Advisory Council of the Balla-
rat diocese from when it was established in 2009. He was a mem-
ber of the College of Consultors of the Ballarat diocese on two 
occasions and also served six years as Chairman of the two funds 
that provide support to the active and retired priests of the Balla-
rat diocese.  

Pope Francis appointed Bishop Mackinlay as the eighth Bishop of 
Sandhurst on 23 July 2019. Since then, he has been elected as 
Vice-President of the Fifth Plenary Council of Australia and one of 
the Australian delegates to the forthcoming Synod for a Synodal 
Church. In 2019, he was asked to join the Methodist-Roman Cath-
olic International Commission, and in 2022 was appointed as its 
Co-Chair.  

* https://www.sandhurst.catholic.org.au/our-diocese/biography-
bishop-shane-mackinlay  
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Parish Calendar of Events this Week  
Monday 23 June  
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi, Nundah  
10.30am Funeral Mass for Eileen Nicol, Corpus Christi, 
Nundah 
 
Tuesday 24 June  
The Nativity of St John The Baptist 
 
Wednesday 25 June 
9.00am Mass Holy Trinity, Banyo 
 
Thursday 26 June 
6.30pm Mass at Holy Trinity, Banyo  
7.00pm  Benediction and Holy Hour, Holy Trinity, Banyo   
 
Friday 27 June  
The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
9.00am Mass Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 
Saturday 21 June  
3.45pm Reconciliation, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
6.00pm Vigil Mass, Corpus Christi, Nundah 
 
Sunday 22 June  
7.00am Rosary, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
7.30am Mass, Holy Trinity, Banyo 
9.00am Rosary, Corpus Christi, Nundah  
9.30am Mass, Corpus Christi, Nundah   
5.00pm  Mass, Holy Trinity, Banyo  

Mass Settings   
Penitential Rite: 3B 
 
Gloria: Sung 
 

Responsorial Psalm 
(R.)  You are a priest for ever,  
In the line of Melchizedek.  
 
Sequence: Lauda, Sion 
 

Gospel Acclamation 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
 I am the living bead from heaven, says the Lord; 
 whoever eats this bread will live for ever 
Alleluia! 
 

Nicene Creed:  Prayed 
 

Preface of The Holy Eucharist: 1 

Eucharistic Prayer: 3 

Eucharistic Acclamation: 2 

Lord’s Prayer:  Sung 

Readings:  Saints Peter and Paul 
First Reading   Acts 12:1-11 
Second Reading  2 Timothy 4:6-8, 17-18 
Gospel Reading  Matthew 16:13-19 

The Jubilee Prayer 
 

Father in heaven, 
may the faith you have given us 

in your Son, Jesus Christ, our brother, 
and the flame of charity enkindled 

in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, 
reawaken in us the blessed hope 
for the coming of your Kingdom. 

  
May your grace transform us 

into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel. 
May those seeds transform from  

within both humanity and the whole cosmos 
in the sure expectation 

of a new heaven and a new earth, 
when, with the powers of Evil vanquished, 

your glory will shine eternally. 
  

May the grace of the Jubilee 
reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope, 

a yearning for the treasures of heaven. 
May that same grace spread 

the joy and peace of our Redeemer 
throughout the earth. 

To you our God, eternally blessed, 
be glory and praise for ever. 

 
Amen. 

Exciting new for our Parish—we are hosting a  
Christian Art Prize Competition. 

The Australian Christian Art Prize welcomes entries for the inau-
gural prize, to be held in Brisbane in 2025.  The Prize is open to 
all works of art that address Christian themes.  These include 
any portrayals of scenes from the life of Christ, the Bible or the 
lives of the saints; Christian spirituality; Christian values and life; 
and God’s creation and promises to humanity.  We encourage 
you to bring your talent, creativity and passion to this theme.  
 
Entries are welcomed from artists from Australia 
and overseas. To enter, please go to:  
httyp://www.eventbookings.com/b/event/
australian-christian-art-prize-2025 or use the QR 
code.  
 
For more information, look for our new format newsletter avail-
able through Flocknote.  This includes a video promo with Arch-
bishop Mark Coleridge talking about art and religion. 


